
 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents,  

This term has flown by and it is already almost Easter. On Friday, Rev. Skinner will deliver an Easter assembly to the children. 

Well done to the children for a fabulous Easter Bonnet Parade this morning. It was wonderful to see their creations. A great show 

of resilience in moving the parade from the Village Green to the Hall. Thank you to the Village Hall for accommodating us. It was a 

lovely morning and so nice to have parents, family and members of the community to watch the children. Many thanks to the PTA 

for making and selling cakes, which made £108.50. Finally, a huge thank you to the staff, not only for today but for all their hard 

work this term. 
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Class 2 

Class 2 have been busy making musical instruments as part of their homework for their science project and exploring sounds, fantastic 

effort from all in Class 2, well done.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Summer Term 2022 

 

 

 

We are pleased to be able to return to swimming after a two year hiatus. The children will be taken to and from Ruby Oak Park Swim-

ming Pool by coach along with Halwill children of the same year groups. This will be on Thursday mornings as follows.  

We have booked the whole morning at Ruby Oak so the children should get a decent length of session. To save time in assessing and 

grouping during the first session, Ruby Oak have requested some information. Please click the link to complete the Google form https://

forms.gle/r6WGbBDbLnD3miAp9  and consent to sharing this information with Ruby Oak. A towel and swimming costume should be 

sent in a swimming bag on the day. Goggles are optional and swimming caps are not required but long hair must be tied up. School fruit 

snack will be taken for YR/1/2, a healthy, nut-free, snack can also be sent in. Please can parents of YR/1/2 complete the Google form by 

Friday 8th April. As this is part of the children’s PE curriculum. If you have any questions, please do ask. 

Clubs  

After Easter there will be the following clubs. Please see the website for sign-up sheets. 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/about-us/before-after-school-clubs/ 

 

 

Year Groups Dates 

R/1/2 28/4, 5/5, 12/5, 19/5 

3 / 4 26/5, 9/6, 16/6, 23/6 

5/6 30/6, 7/7, 14/7, 21/7 

      

Monday SATs Club – 
Miss Frayn 

Year 6 only- 
After school 

Wednes-
day 

Summer Sports 
Scott Hayler 

KS1 and KS2 
After School 

Thursday Singing Club- 
Mrs Cawsey 

KS1 and KS2 
at lunchtimes 



Safeguarding at Ashwater 

The Safeguarding Team        

Designated Safeguarding Lead:    Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead: 

Mrs R Alford      Mrs R Cawsey 

        Miss H Frayne 

Attendance Officer:     Safegaurding Governor: 

Miss S Revers       Mrs G Marshall 

 

Safeguarding 

See the NSPCC advice on Coping with Tantrums https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-

parents/cope-with-tantrums/ 

 

 

Wildtribe 

Class 2 will be doing Wildtribe on Tuesdays next half term. They will require waterproofs and wellies to wear over their 

uniform or if they don’t have waterproofs, children should bring in long sleeve tops and trousers (not jeans) and a water-

proof coat. Long hair must be tied up. The other class will have Dance and Music on Fridays. 

Federation Y5&6  Activities Week of 16th May 

The final arrangements of the activities week to be held at Halwill School are being made and a letter will be sent home 

this week. The week will include a 2 night sleepover camp at Halwill, a day trip to Bristol and lots of activities in school.  

Chicken Pox and Scarlet Fever 

We have been informed by County that there has been a rise in infections of these two diseases recently. On their own 

they are mild childhood diseases but if caught together, there could be complications so please do let us know if your 

child has either of these. 

 

Wishing you all a very Happy Easter 

 

Ruh Alford 

Executive Head 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/cope-with-tantrums/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-parents/cope-with-tantrums/


 

For building 

Relationships 

For being 

Resilient 

For being 

Resourceful 

For being 

Reflective 

For being 

Respectful 

Jack Mason 

Jayden 

 Ben 

William 

George 

 

The Carey Qualities 

Relationships by being Resilient, Resourceful, Reflective and Respectful 

Each Friday children are awarded certificates in our Celebration Assembly for 

making a significant effort to develop one of our Carey Qualities. Last week the 

following  children were awarded certificates. Well done to them all. 

Dates for your diary: 

April 

8th        End of Spring Term    

25th        Start of Summer Term 

May 

2nd        Bank Holiday 

16th May week  Federation Y5&6 Activities Week 

25th    Class 2 assembly 9.10am 

30th May—3rd June Half Term  

July   

22nd    End of Summer term 

September   

1st    Inset Day 

2nd    Inset Day 

November 

23rd    Tempest Photography 

 

Please remember to order your 

School lunches via school-

money by Friday of each week.  

This helps us cater correctly.  

Thank you. 

Contacting Ashwater School  

The school office (01409 211228) is open Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday mornings 8.30—11.30 and 

Thursday and Friday mornings 8.30—10.30. If you urgently need to contact a member of staff when the 

office is closed please either call the Classroom direct line or contact Halwill school on 01409 221476. 












